
LAKE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

December 5, 2019                      START       7:30PM                         FINISH___9:05PM_____  

Old Business 

1) Formally approve minutes from November meeting.    

2) Reminder: Boating Safety Course scheduled for March 8th 

New Business 

1. 2020 contracts with Solitude Lake Management and Princeton Hydro – motions if ready  

2. Goose Management Plan to be developed.   

• Recent new opportunity to apply for NJ State grant monies through Rockaway 

Township – plan of action needed (who, what, when)    

3. Lakefront Dock Sub-Committee Update 

4. POA 2020 Dock Layout   

5. Other topics as time permits  

- Polar Bear Plunge 

- Recognizing honorable deeds 

 

December Minutes  

• November minutes were unanimously approved 

• Boating Safety Course on March 8th. Details are in the December newsletter 

• A motion was made to hire Solitude Lake Management to manage and treat the lake at a 

cost not to exceed $42,000- funded by line 521.01- by Scott Rothbart seconded by Mike 

Freeman and unanimously approved  

• A proposal from Princeton Hydro for their services to follow 

• Alum treatment and costs were discussed. A $15 increase per ton is proposed from 

ChemTrade due to increased import tariffs and freight.  We use approx. 55 tons/ year, 

overall increase of $825.  Motion pending negotiation.   

• Goose Management was discussed- State control measures cost approx. $6,000,  

o $2,000 has been budgeted, each from the Lake, House and Beach Committees  

o Charlie B. to provide more information for Committee review and action plan 

• COLA Meeting information was discussed- Grant monies available from state, the 

township must apply. Charlie B. to provide contact information for Green Pond and Lake 

Telemark so we can present a consensus approach to the Township.  

• Township Board and Environmental Commission meetings were discussed- meeting 

information to be obtained (?) 

• Fishing subcommittee- Ed C. recommends stocking ½ less trout and stocking game fish 

with those funds. A decrease in number of fish being caught over the latter part of the 

summer was noted.   



• Dock lighting was discussed, John O. to provide information to office to order six solar 

deck lights to test on a dock 

• Lakefront dock subcommittee- to provide further information on 19 Lakeview Ct and 99 

Lake Shore Dr. 

• 2020 POA Dock Layout – consensus to keep the same layout, add one new insert to the 

Clubhouse C dock. Allowance has been made for numbering.  The second new insert 

proposed to go at Beach 2.   

• Polar Bear Plunge – agreed to pursue in concert with Women’s Club for winter 2020.   

• Attendees 

Gerry Primavera, Ed Clark, Patricia Degnan, Joanne Machalaba, Michael Lynch, Tom Alameda, 

Jim Tierney, Declan Beere, Mike Freedman, Charlie Bogusat, Mark Didrikson, Bill Malzan, 

Scott Rothbart, John O’Connor, Alan Zenkert 

 

Submitted by Michael Lynch, Chair Lake & Lake Rec. Committee       

Approved by Joanne Machalaba, Officer in Charge 

 


